FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation
April 7, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Cindy Brown (CB) 

Absent:
Tracy Priestner (TP), Hugh Morton (HM)

Also Present:
Tim King (TK), Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links:
Join: https://meet.google.com/zhh-naha-cjr or dial in to this number: ‪225-532-1833 with pin: ‪968 193 353‬#
Minutes:
3/31 were presented for approval.  HM motioned and TS seconded and all were in favor.  
FY21 Overall Budget:
GC asked TK about the overall budget.  TK said the State is struggling and he has revised his numbers by decreasing local receipts and State aid by $500k.  This will be absorbed by the Town and School by the 54/46 split.  He sent an email that showed some of the decreases the State might make due to the current global situation.  Some of the cuts he is looking at is no new personnel, including Police and Fire, some professional services in the BOS and Planning Department.  He is trying not to impact services to the Town.  GC asked if the BOS would put in place a hiring freeze and TK said not at this time.  All positions right now are essential and if someone leaves they will be replaced.  KAR will review the numbers TK sent her and have them for the next meeting.  CB suggested that someone reach out to the school department and see if the cuts they are making in FY21 can be funded in FY20 due to the closure of the school and possible surplus of the FY20 budget.  An email was to be sent to TP to accomplish this.

Annual Town Meeting:
Discussion began around if the committee wanted to vote on any of the articles held over from the last meeting.  It was a clear decision to wait until better numbers on the FY21 budget were had and the presentation of the school department at the next meeting.

Liaison Reports:
GC went around and asked each member if they had any updates.  The only update was an email from BM regarding the articles for the BOH and Transfer Station and some discussion regarding railings at the Transfer Station.  More information will be forthcoming.

Other:

GC said the next meeting is 4/14 with the schools as the top priority as well as an updated budget schedule from KAR to try closing the even larger gap between FY21 budget and revenue.


Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by TS and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on April 14th at 7 p.m. as a virtual meeting with remote participation only.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:
Email from Tim King

Email from Bob McCarthy

Annual Town Meeting Warrant

3/31 Minutes

